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THE COUNCIL

REPORT OF THE GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS DIVISION

Marcel Van Ooyen, Deputy Chief of Staff

 COMMITTEE ON CONSUMER AFFAIRS

Council Member Philip Reed, Chair 

October 21, 2002

A Briefing by the

New York City Department of Consumer Affairs


 On Monday, October 21, 2002, the Committee on Consumer Affairs, chaired by Council Member Philip Reed, expects to receive a briefing from the New York City Department of Consumer Affairs (“DCA”) on illegal cigarette sales throughout the City.

Prevention of Illegal Tobacco Sales

Under §20-202 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York, each retail cigarette dealer in the City must be licensed by the Department of Consumer Affairs.  Once licensed, the retailers must comply with controlling local legislation, including provisions of the Health Code.  In relevant part, these laws prohibit the sale of cigarettes to minors and the sale of cigarettes that have been removed from their packages (See §17-620, 618).  Retail dealers who break these laws repeatedly can be fined up to $2,000 per violation (See §17-624).    


DCA and other government agencies have been investigating the activities of cigarette vendors throughout the City to determine whether they are properly licensed and complying with controlling laws and regulations. Representatives from DCA are expected to summarize these efforts for the Committee, concentrating on steps taken to target tobacco retailers located near high schools.   


The representatives from DCA may also address additional topics.
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